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Inside this issue:  Missional Renewal and Transformation 
Within the Western Colorado Presbytery 

 
Adapted from the Consultation Committee Report 

to Presbytery @ Fall 2017 Presbytery Meeting 
 

Some joys, celebrations and prayer requests the Committee wishes to 
share: 

 
First, we celebrate that over one-third of our congregations (6) have 
enthusiastically engaged in our Congregational Transformation 
Consultation --- to become missional churches. This level of 
congregational participation constitutes a full consultation load for the 
Presbytery Consultant. Dr. Stan Wood. As congregations complete the 
consultation process we anticipate that the length of the consultation 
(continuing over the next 4 years) will provide the opportunity for many more 
of WCP’s congregations to engage consultation for Congregational 
Transformation. 
 
Second, StrengthFinder – Core Clarity training was offered in regional and 
local settings for many WCP pastors, church staffs and designated lay 
leaders. In the Southern Cluster gathering this included leaders not in 
consultation churches. The StrengthFinder assessment has been found 
effective in more than 40 years of research. The Gallup Strength Finder is 
used to produce the Core Clarity Packet. Core Clarity takes a person’s top five 
strengths and talents and helps this individual understand how these 
strengths/talents “wire the brain” for action.  The StrengthFinder focuses on 
sharpening strengths in positive ways, not on trying to change weaknesses. 
This is positive feedback: strengths are shared and multiplied within church 
groups effectively and positively. 
 
Third, the consultation budget has paid for the MissionInsite resource for 
use by any church in the Presbytery during the next 4 years. WCP held a 
training session to introduce the MissionInSite resource for all churches in the 
Presbytery at our May meeting in First Pres. Durango earlier this year. The 
Consultation churches were used as case studies for how to use MissionInSite 
tools. Dr. Peter Wernet, Sr. VP of MissionInsite, shared a “show and tell” from 
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consultation church studies on how MissionInsite helps a pastor/session understand their congregants, discover the 
cultural mosaic of their “public squares” or ministry areas, and use these tools to calculate the size and needs of their 
unchurched populations. All churches of the Presbytery, not just churches engaging the consultation, are invited and 
encouraged to use this resource. Interested? Contact Beth Gilleece, MissionInsite Administrator WCP, 
bethwco@montrose.net, (970) 497-6925. 
 
Fourth, in late August of this year, the General Assembly (Mission Development Resource Committee) confirmed 
the second part of the WCP $50,000 grant, awarding the Presbytery the final grant funding of $20,000. The 
Grant is based on achieving our transformation goals for year 1 and on the WCP equally sharing funding for 
transformation at the same funding level as GA. Presbytery funding is spread out into years 4 and 5 of the consultation 
process 
 
Fifth, leadership buy-in to transformation takes time. The consultation process provides adequate time for the 
consultation pastor/church to set the pace in order to create ownership of congregational assessment, mission design 
and to contextualize missional objectives. Being able to “slow the pace” or “speed it along” and have our Consultant 
coach pastors through discovery or “static” situations allows space to build trust and leads to session, as well as 
congregational “buy-in” for transformation. 
 
Sixth, one key aspect of congregational assessment is adopting a Spirit discerned Mission Statement that is 
contextually relevant to the congregation’s setting and succinct enough to be memorable. 
 
Creating a brief statement of a church’s mission focuses leadership action. 5 of the 6 consultation churches have 
either developed and/or adopted Mission Statements: Here are the statements: 
 

Drinking Up, Pouring Out Christ’s Living Water 
Follow Jesus, Make Friends, Offer Hope 
Standing on God’s Promises, Reaching Out in Love, Welcome to the Family! 
Know Jesus, Live in the Spirit, Join in the Father’s Work 
Rooted In Christ, Growing in Faith, Reaching out in Love 
(Sixth consultation church – statement still in development) 

 
Sharing the mission within the congregation involves tuning every string to the right note—and does not happen 
quickly.  And, it only begins when the leadership agrees on that mission. For 4 churches this is the first memorable 
mission statement the church has ever agreed on—and, for all but 1 church, it is the first succinct mission statement 
ever developed. 
 
Finally and most importantly, “prayer” is at the heart of missional renewal and transformation. The need for 
persistence in prayer is reinforced by having to deal with (1) saboteurs who do not want any change, (2) unhealed lay 
leadership wounds that surface again during congregational assessment; and, (3) congregational contentment with the 
status quo. Your prayers are invited for the leadership of consultation churches as they deal with change and 
discern God’s mission for their church 
 

Respectfully submitted: Mr. Howard Davidson, Chair of Consultation Committee   
CC members: Mr. John Thompson, Rev. Mary Hammond Atkinson, and Rev. Cathy Hamrick. 

 
A list of Consultation Churches to date: 
 

First Presbyterian Durango 
Allison Community Presbyterian Church 
Florida Presbyterian – United Community Church 
Calvary – Bayfield Presbyterian Church 
Covenant Presbyterian Church, Grand Junction 
First Presbyterian Church Glenwood Springs 
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Plans Unfolding for Spring Presbytery Meeting 
 

Under it's new policy, Council now meets immediately following Presbytery Meetings, along with it's regularly sched-
uled meetings during the year.  This allows Council members to discuss and assess the effectiveness of the just com-
pleted Presbytery meeting, it's agenda/docket, the effectiveness of reports, presentations and the interaction engen-
dered during the meeting. Of paramount importance to Council was the need to challenge our membership and at-
tendees at these meetings, as well as provide a strong foundation for fellowship. 
 
This immediate assessment performed leads into the planning for the next presbytery meeting, in this instance, the 
Spring Presbytery Meeting, in May of 2018. 
 
At our most recent meeting on September 23, 2017, Council reviewed specifically the format developed, wherein nec-
essary and desired  reporting from committees was intertwined with presentations on "...conversations with others 
about God...within and beyond  Church communities...."  Members felt this format provided an effective method to in-
form and challenge attendees at Presbytery. Anecdotal comments supported this finding. 
 
To that end, Council approved utilizing a very similar format, while incorporating even more time for small group inter-
action,  for the Spring Presbytery Meeting, in May 4-5, 2018, at Monument.  Discussion turned to "themes" for the up-
coming meeting.  At the top of the list were the questions, "...What is the Gospel..."; "Given the Gospel, what action 
should we be taking?; "What does the Gospel mean to you, to each of us?"  Members desired to "piggyback" on the 
thought provoking presentations just provided at this last meeting. 
 
Council immediately began exploring a list of potential conveners for this next conversation. BL Jordan, Matt Royston 
and Charles Packard, volunteered to weave conversations, workshops, and reports into a seamless garment for our 
next gathering, with the assistance of Council Moderator, Bill Mangrum and Vice Moderator, Tom Hansen. Finalization 
of the docket for the Spring Presbytery Meeting will be at the Spring meeting of Council. 
 
To facilitate a smooth agenda for the Spring Presbytery Meeting, Council encourages all Moderators and reporting 
groups to provide their written reports to the Stated Clerk no less than one full week prior to the meeting, allowing the 
Stated Clerk to make one mailing to all attendees.  Members felt this would allow attendees to have read and digested 
reports well in advance of the meeting, allowing for productive conversation where desired and/or needed. 
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of Council is April 6, 2018. 

To get a Registration Flyer contact Beth in the Presbytery office and she can either mail  or 
email one to you.!  Don’t Miss this!!!  



A Summary of the 2017 Fall Presbytery Meeting 
Telluride, Colorado 

 
 While it rained outside, we enjoyed a warmly-hosted meeting inside 
Christ Presbyterian Church in Telluride. The hospitality of the congregation 
was superb and the food was unsurpassed! After a delicious dinner Friday 
evening the Presbytery gathered for worship and the celebration of the Lord’s 
Supper. An offering of $159 was received to support the San Miguel 
Resource Center, a local independent Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault 

Crisis Center which was actually started by Christ Presbyterian Church in 1993. 
 Our Moderator, Chuck Jerome, led us smoothly through the agenda so that we were able to 
finish on schedule. The Consent Docket was pretty sparse with the two main pieces to be voted on 
coming from Council, one of which was the 2018 Consolidated Budget in the amount of $237,428. 
That’s an increase over the 2017 budget which is $215,373.  Along with an increased budget, we 
may anticipate less income for 2018 since we will not be receiving a block grant from the Synod 
which for this year was $24,150.  

To support the 2018 budget, Presbytery approved a Per Capita of $43.91. Of that amount 
Presbytery will receive $32.68 (a decrease of $.43), General Assembly $7.73 (an increase of $.23) 
and Synod $3.50 (same as for 2017). 

Presbytery also approved Council’s recommendation for the dates of our 2019 Presbytery 
meetings. They will be May 3-4 (probably in either Allison or Cortez) and September 27-28 at 
Covenant Presbyterian Church in Grand Junction.  

The other major piece of business was the election of various people to serve as officers and 
on the various committees of Presbytery. The 2018 Presbytery Directory will give a complete listing 
of all persons serving on the various committees so I’m not going to include the long list here. 
However, I do want to report the election of Elder Thelma Starner as Moderator of Presbytery and 
Rev. Beau Smith as Vice-Moderator. Their terms begin January 1, 2018. The Rev. Bill Mangrum was 
elected Clergy Commissioner to the 2018 General Assembly and Rev. Alan TeBrink was elected as 
Alternate Clergy Commissioner. Lou Ray Wright was elected Elder Commissioner to G.A. and Elder 
Susan Green was elected Alternate Elder Commissioner. Both of them are from the Pine River 
Calvary Presbyterian Church in Bayfield. Our thanks to these folks and all the others who are willing 
to serve the Church beyond the walls of their congregations! 

As part of the Committee on Ministry report, Rev. BL Jordan presented for first reading a 
revised “Ethics Policy for Pastoral Relationships.” The proposed policy will be reviewed by Council at 
its April 6, 2018 meeting and then presented to the Presbytery for its vote at our May, 2018 meeting. 

We had several special guests attending our meeting. The Rev. Clayton Cobb, our Board of 
Pensions representative, gave us a brief update on matters regarding pension and medical benefits. 
Clayton hung around for the entire meeting to give people an opportunity to visit with him personally. 
Our Synod Stated Clerk, Lynn Smit,  traveled across the mountains to be with us. The Rev. Melinda 
Veatch and her husband Glenn, who have recently moved to Grand Junction, joined us as well. 

Along with our guests, we welcomed the newest member of our Presbytery, the Rev. John 
Welton, who is serving as the Interim Pastor at the Montezuma Valley Presbyterian Church in 
Cortez. Welcome John! 

For several years now the heart of our Presbytery meetings has, by design, been some 
presentation, conversation, discussion or combination thereof that can help us become missional 
congregations. Since someone else was assigned by our Council Moderator to do a write up about 
that piece from our September meeting, I will leave it to them to report on it.  

I will close by observing what I believe is a shared sense that God is working among us and 
with us to do good things for his Kingdom here in the Presbytery of Western Colorado! 

 
       Gladly serving with you, 
 
       Jeff Harmeling, Stated Clerk 



Do You Enjoy Writing? Do You Hate Writing but Have Great Ideas to 
Share?  Is Your Congregation Reaching out in Mission?  How? Want to 

Get the Word out about amazing happenings at your Church? Beth is 
waiting to hear from you!!! 

 
The Presbytery Blog is in need of contributions.  We need to stay 

connected and one way to do this is through the Presbytery Blog on our 
website.  Please consider contributing to the blog even if you are not a 
writer.   Prayers, concerns, joys, celebrations all are shared here. It is a 

wonderful way to share what is going on in our daily lives, congregations, 
and Presbytery.  

 
Also appreciated would be ideas to share on the Presbytery Facebook 

page.  What would you all be interested in learning about?  Beth is always 
looking for ideas and inspiration.   

 
To Contact Beth in the Presbytery Office Call 970-240-8455, Cell 970-497-6925, or 

email beth@wcopresbytery.org. 

Disasters and Ways to Help 
 
The last several months have seen some major natural disasters along with One horrible pubic 
violence situation.  My heart, as I am sure yours, has gone out to those effected by these events.  
Many prayers have been said and much outreach has occurred and yet there is much more needed 

and can be done.  The Presbyterian Disaster Service is a wonderful way to assist those in need.  They respond 
quickly to disasters offering help and assistance with volunteers, gifts from the heart kits, money and most 
importantly Prayer and Spiritual Guidance.  For more information about volunteer opportunities (for adults and 
youth) or assembling Gifts from the Heart kits please go to the Presbyterian Disaster Service website at 
www.pda.pcusa.org .  This website also has some wonderful resources in dealing with disasters both natural 
and man made  for congregations, pastors and leaders.  Below is a list of giving opportunities for financial help 
please place the number listed on your gift when giving to a disaster these gifts can also be made directly on 
the website.    
 
Hurricane Harvey  DR000169-Harvey 
Hurricane Irma and Maria  DR000194-Irma DR000194-Maria 
North West Fires  DR000165 
Mexico Earthquakes DR000014 
 
A number has not been set up for Las Vegas but there is information, prayers, and outreach opportunity listed 
under Response to Public Violence on the Presbyterian Disaster Website.   
 
Blessings on your Service.    



Presbytery of  Western Colorado 
101 N. Uncompahgre Ave. #9 
Montrose, CO 81401-3763 
 
970-240-8455 
fax 240-1318 
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